
Carson Valley
   Footprinter

Hello Footprinters, 
  I am pleased to announce that it looks like spring is here; everything is turning green and blooming including 
my allergies.   I am sorry I was unable to attend the April meeting. I had to work the Carson Valley Business 
Showcase at the Douglas County Fairgrounds.  I am happy to announce the Showcase was a great success with 
over one thousand visitors attending.  If you have never been to this annual event, I suggest you try to attend next 

year, it is really spectacular.  If you attend, you will find numerous local businesses displaying their products, food items and 

services.  It’s a must do thing.  
  The nominating committee included Ron Pierini, Bayan Lewis, Ray Hoyt and Larry Gray.  Together, they worked very hard 

and did a great job putting together their recommendations for new Officers and Directors for the fiscal year 2014-2015.  You, 

the attending members at our April 17th meeting completed the process by voting to accept the nominating committee’s recom-

mendations for your new Officers and Directors.  Listed below is a rundown on your new Officers and Directors.  They will be 

sworn in at our Members Appreciation Picnic, scheduled for July 27th at Aspen Mobile Home Park, Gardnerville.  They are:

   
   President:		             Mike Rhoades (New)                        Grand Director              Larry Gray (New)
   1st Vice President	            Joan McDonnell (New)                     3 Year Director              Phil Kasper (New)
   2nd Vice President                  Fritz Rubins (New)                            3 Year Director               Claudia Lowe (New)
   Secretary-Treasurer                  Ray Hoyt (New)                                 2 Year Director               Betty Miller
   Sergeant-at-Arms                     Janice Rhoades (New)                        1 Year Director               Ron Pierini
   Immediate Past President        David Aymami                                   1 Year Director               Bayan Lewis
  
  As your President and also as a Captain working for the Douglas County Sheriff’s 
Office, I thank the IFA Carson Valley Chapter #72 for their $2,000.00 donation to 
the Douglas County Sheriff’s Search and Rescue unit (SAR).  SAR does so much for 
the Sheriff’s Office and the community.  So much so, it is very hard to put a price or 
value on their overall contributions.  
  I will be at the May 15th meeting at the Casino Fandango and I look forward to 
seeing all of you.   

		  David

From the Secretary–Treasurer

The President’s Message 

As some of you may know, Nadine was admitted to Carson Tahoe 
Hospital for Influenza-A which she contracted in Las Vegas.  She has 
since been declared free of the flu and has been discharged from the 
hospital, but now she is fighting a bacterial lung infection.  So, this 
will be brief except to ask that you diligently send in your RSVP’s for 
the next meeting.		

		  Walt
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Or RSVP via IFA website
at:http://cvfootprint.org



                   Vice President’s Staff                   
From the 1st Vice President     From the 2nd Vice President

Our next meeting will be held Thursday 
May 15, 2014 at the Casino Fandango 
in Carson City.  It would be great if we 
could double our attendance.
  Social hour is at 5:30 PM.  The meet-

ing will come to order and dinner will be served at 6:30 
PM. Cost will be $15:00.                                                
  Try to bring a guest and a Pot ‘O’ Gold gift.  Remem-
ber to RSVP by May 8th to get your name entered into 
the drawing for a free dinner.
  The next four months of meetings will be:
      Thursday June 19th        Carson Valley Inn.
      Sunday July 27th            PICNIC - Aspen Mobile
                                             Home Park, Gardnerville
      Thursday August 21st     Carson City Nugget
      Thursday Sept 18th        Casino Fandango     

	 Joan

  

Thanks to Sean Laskey and Ben Miller (Doug-
las County Search and Rescue Team Members) 
for coming to our meeting on April 17th.  It 
was not good that the Carson Nugget personnel 
assured us they could show the Search and Res-
cue movie and then not be able to meet their commitment.  Joan 
and I spoke with personnel at the Nugget many times to make 
sure all was well for this viewing.  Guess what?  It turns out they 
have a very old system and are in the process of changing it out.  It 
also happens; their old system was not compatible with the Search 
and Rescue Team’s equipment (no sound capabilities).  
  I am so sorry and disappointed that attending members and 
guests were unable to view this film. Sean has made this viewing 
presentation at the Carson Valley Inn in the past.  So, we will 
reschedule this program for our October 16th meeting at the 
Carson Valley Inn in the Town of Minden.  
  Our May 15th Guest Speaker will be Mr. Tim Crowley.  He is 
the President of the Nevada Mining Association.  You are sure to 
enjoy his presentation.  Please bring yourself, friends and a gift.  
Come join us at the Casino Fandango in Carson City.

	 Claudia MAY 
  Birthdays

Joan Adam                  03
Warren Thayer           08
Janet Asmann	          11
Millie Solley	          12
Joan McDonnell         16
Stubby Dils	          17
Joan Dotson	          17
Marjorie Hanes	         20
Jim Hansen	          21
Charlene Spinner      22
Bobbie Hetzel             24
Janice Rhoades         25
Garry den Heyer        31

Douglas County Sheriff Ron Pierini recom-
mending this year’s donation of $2000.00 be 

directed to the Douglas County Search & 
Rescue Team to purchase equipment (new 

ropes) that was not included in their 
budget.  His recommendation was unani-

mously accepted by the attending members.



Betty Miller & Millie Solley Guest Speakers Sean Laskey and 
Ben Miller from the Douglas 

County Search & Rescue Team 
and 2nd VP Claudia Lowe

presenting 
Certificates of Appreciation 

to Sean and Ben

Chuck Lowe & Fred Asmann

Pat Dorrance & Fritz Rubins

George Lamonica &
 Joan McDonnell

Sheriff Ron Pierini  and his
his wife Celeste

Deanna & Miles Ugarkovich

Janice Rhoades & Fred Asmann

Bob Romer & Jim Terborg 



IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS
1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker
             deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,
             deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,
             deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
             deceased
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,
              deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10 Claudia Lowe
2010-12 Bayan Lewis
2012-13 Charlene Spinner

                 INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
                        CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

                   BOARD OF DIRECTORS
                  
                  President                           David Aymami                  720-1434
                  1st Vice President              Joan McDonnell               882-8064
                  2nd Vice President            Claudia Lowe                   267–5630              
                  Secretary-–Treasurer          Walter Nowosad               267-9099
                  Sergeant–at-–Arms             Kathie Kasper                  267-5385
                  Immediate Past President  Charlene Spinner             267-4901
                  Grand Director                  Ray Hoyt                          267-4355
                  3 Year Director                   Betty Miller                     782-7935
                  2 Year Director                   Ron Pierini                      783-0602
                  2 Year Director                   Bayan Lewis                     782-8068
                  2 Year Director                   Larry Gray                       783-9759
                  1 Year Director                   Phil Kasper                      782-5385

                    BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor               Larry Gray                       783-9759
Chapter Webmaster           Don McRoberts               267-0025

Visit our chapter on the web at:  http://www.cvfootprint.org
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